Town of New Lebanon

Resolution #24, 2022
Authorization to Apply for and Receive Funding Under the 2022 NYSHCR NY Main Street Program
July 12, 2022
At the Regular Meeting of the New Lebanon Town Board, held at the New Lebanon Town Hall, 14755 NYS Route 22, New Lebanon, New York, duly called and held on the 12th day of July 2022, the following Resolution was proposed and seconded:

Resolution by Councilmember Trainor
Seconded by Councilmember Gordon
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE SUPERVISOR TO APPLY FOR AND RECEIVE FUNDING UNDER THE 2022 NYSHCR NEW YORK MAIN STREET PROGRAM

WHEREAS, the Town of New Lebanon has determined it is in the best interests of the community that the Town in concert with its residents and local and regional stakeholders create design guidelines for its main street corridor; and

WHEREAS, New York State has issued a request for proposals entitled 2022 New York State Department of Homes and Community Renewal (NYSHCR) New York Main Street Program (NYMS); and

WHEREAS, the Town of New Lebanon has identified a well-defined Main Street area to maximize the impact that the funds will have on the community; and

WHEREAS, the Town of New Lebanon understands that preserving downtown architecture and building on clear community support are critical for project success and will establish a New York Main Street Revitalization Sub-Committee to ensure formal adoption and implementation of the Design Guidelines produced; and

WHEREAS, the Town of New Lebanon has determined that it is desirable and in the public interest to undertake the necessary activities for the submittal of an application under the 2022 NYSHCR New York Main Street Program for the development of design guidelines for the Town’s main street corridor;
THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED, that the Town Board authorizes Laberge Group to prepare and submit a 2022 NYSHCR NYMS Technical Assistance Project grant application for a fee of $3,500 on behalf of the Town of New Lebanon on or before the grant deadline of July 29, 2022 for the New Lebanon New York Main Street Revitalization Technical Assistance Project; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, to the extent any or all actions hereby authorized have been executed and/or performed by the Supervisor all are hereby ratified and confirmed and this Resolution takes effect immediately.
Upon the question of the foregoing Resolution, the following Town Board Members voted “Aye” or “Nay” for said Resolution:

Roll Call Vote:


Councilmember Britt Buckenroth      

Absent
Councilmember Deborah Gordon


Aye

Supervisor Tistrya Houghtling


Aye
Councilmember John Trainor


Aye

Councilmember Marianna Anthonisen

Aye
The Resolution, having been approved by a majority vote of the Town Board, was declared duly adopted by the Supervisor of the Town of New Lebanon.

Dated: July 12, 2022
Marcie Robertson
New Lebanon Town Clerk
